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Transportation Service Level

A carrier-specification used for 
shippers to select the speed or 
priority required for a particular 
shipment.  Examples would be "second 
day air" or "ground" for UPS parcel.  
These might be more amorphous, such as 
"Deferred" or "Regular" for a LTL 
carrier, etc.

Carrier

A carrier is an organization which 
provides transportation services.  A 
carrier may provide services to 
particular clients on a contract basis 
or to the public as a common carrier. A 
common carrier must be registered with 
a government agency and post its 
tariffs for public inspecton.

Transportation Method

This represents whether the shipment 
consumes an entire conveyance (full) or 
whether it shares the conveyance with 
multiple shipments (less than full).  
This is usually different by mode, air 
charter is full, air express is 
less-than-full.  For truck, truckload 
(TL) is full, less-than-truckload (LTL) 
is less-than-full.  For containerized 
ocean, less-than-container (LCL) vs 
full-container-load (FCL), etc.

Shipment Schedule

History or forcast of shipment dates 
and volumes between distribution 
centers and plants

Customer Delivery Detail

Details specific to a customer that may 
be associated with deliveries of type 
CUST, DROP, and RETURN.

Assembly Recipe

A Recipe for an Item that is assembled 
from one or more component items. These 
are sometimes referred to as bill of 
material items. 
For a given instance of an Assembly 
Recipe there are one or more components 
linked via Component Item.

Item

An Item is a basic category of goods 
that we measure and model. The purpose 
of a supply chain is to manage the 
acquisition, manufacture and 
transportation of Items.
An Item is a purchased item or an 
assembled item. An Item can also be a 
product,

Product Family

A product family grouping specified by 
the enterprise client. This is used for 
broad brush forecasts and as a 
dimensional reference.

Product/1

A product is an item that can be 
delivered to customers. Normally it is 
the subject of  customer orders and 
shipments. 
Products may belong to a Product Family
Products may belong to any number of 
Product Groups via Product Group 
Assignment.

Lane Route

When more than one route exists between 
two nodes, each route may have its own 
collection of segments. Each route may 
have its own time and cost 
requirements. This is the standard 
version of lane used to link facilities 
in order to optimize transportation 
requirements.

Mode

Standard transportation modes as 
established by UNECE recommendation 
number 28.

Customer Order

An Order is an agreement to purchase a 
quantity of one or more items for 
delivery to a customer at a point in 
time. An Order has one or more Ordered 
Items.

Ordered Item

A line item on an Order that describes 
the quantity, weight and volume of a 
specific Item on the order. An Ordered 
Item may be linked to one or more 
Shipped Items via Shipped Order Item.

Outbound Delivery

A set of one or more Delivery Items 
scheduled for transfer from a Ship From 
Facility to a Customer Facility.
An Outbound Delivery includes one or 
more Outbound Delivery Items.
An Outbound Delivery may be fulfilled 
by an Outbound Shipment 

Outbound Delivery Item

A line item on a  Delivery that 
describes the quantity, weight and 
dimensions of a specific Item on the 
Delivery. A Delivery Item may be linked 
to an Ordered Item via Delivery Order 
Item

Outbound Shipment

A Shipment is an agreement with a 
carrier to transport a quantity of one 
or more items from one facility to 
another at a point in time. A Shipment 
has one or more Shipped Items.

Outbound Shipment Accessorial

This is an extra, often optional 
service "assessed" basede upon need in 
order to fulfill the shipment's service 
request.

Outbound Shipment Identified Piece

An identified piece of freight, using a 
specific bar code or RFID tag.  This is 
a persistent number, and may be used to 
link a piece of freight with many 
shipments?

Outbound Shipment Piece

A Piece is a component of a shipment 
that is  loaded or unloaded as a unit. 
Examples include pallets, cartons, 
boxes, barrels.

Shipped Order Item

The link from a given Delivery Item to 
an Ordered Item that it supplies

Customer Detail

There may be details about customer 
references and customer names that are 
referenced on orders. Normally these 
will specify delivery locations or 
other extended information.

Customer Facility

A node that the enterprise client 
specifies as a customer. This may be a 
reference to a logistics company or 
customer distribution center.

Market

In many of the examples, a Market is 
equivalent to a country. In some cases 
Markets are groups of countries. As 
specified here, a market can include 
any geographic grouping smaller than a 
Region.
A Market is either a Market Base Level 
which has no finer breakdown or a 
Market Group which is made up of other 
Markets.


